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Erie County Community Foundation gets a boost

     
The picture in the Sandusky Register showed a cheerful, happy-looking woman. The headlines told of a bequest that bolstered a local foundation.
The foundation that received the generous donation was the Erie County Community Foundation. Its benefactor, who bequeathed $700,000, was the late Roberta Hankamer.
The group’s executive director, Anna Oertel, expressed her gratitude for Hankamer’s generosity. The Sandusky native knew her money would help many people through deft handling by the foundation.
For almost 20 years, local philanthropists have channeled their money through ECCF to fund scholarships, community development, environment, health and social services and more. Hankamer’s donation was the largest single bequest since the group’s initial seed money from the Dorn family.
Let us never forget that foundations are only as strong as their benefactors and administrators. Years of experience and knowledge guide administrators in the donations, investments and distribution of the funds.
According to the foundation’s website, it strives to be a community leader and catalyst for positive change in Erie County through the innovative development and use of charitable resources. 

   What it boils down to is simply people helping people. 

   We’re grateful Roberta Hankamer was one of those people.
